



August 8, 2025

Steven VanderPloeg U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Norfolk District 9100 Arboretum Parkway, Suite 235 Richmond, VA 23236

Michael J. Mussomeli, PWS Environmental Specialist II Virginia Department of Environmental Quality 1111 East Main Street, Suite 1400 Richmond, VA 23228

RE: Submittal of the Permittee Responsible Mitigation Plan Submittal for the Pittsylvania County, Virginia Portion of the MVP Southgate Amendment Project Permit Application No. 25-0752; NAO-2018-1574; SAW-2018-0887

Dear Messrs. VanderPloeg and Mussomeli:

On April 11, 2025, Mountain Valley Pipeline, LLC (Mountain Valley) submitted a Joint Permit Application (JPA) to the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) and the Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (VDEQ) for the MVP Southgate Amendment Project (Amendment Project). The Amendment Project proposes the construction of approximately 31.3 miles of 30-inch-diameter natural gas pipeline, extending from an interconnection point in Pittsylvania County, Virginia, to an interconnection point in Rockingham County, North Carolina, and terminating at two new delivery points within Rockingham County, North Carolina. On July 22, 2025, Mountain Valley notified your offices the Amendment Project would be submitting a Permittee Responsible Mitigation Plan (PRM) to satisfy the Amendment Project's mitigation requirement for 6.31 wetland credits in Virginia.

This letter transmits Mountain Valley's conceptual mitigation plan to generate at least 6.31 wetland credits at the proposed Snow Creek Mitigation Site, approximately 13 miles northeast of Martinsville in Franklin County, Virginia. In accordance with 33 CFR § 332.4(c) and 9VAC25-210-80(B)(1)(m)(1), we are attaching the following items so the Amendment Project's PRM application may be deemed complete:

- VDEQ Water Protection Individual Permit Complete Application Checklist, specifically sections 18 (for all PRM) and 19 (for wetland PRM).
- A conceptual wetland compensatory mitigation plan for the proposed Snow Creek Mitigation Site.

Steven VanderPloeg Michael J. Mussomeli, PWS August 8, 2025 Page 2

If you have any questions on this submittal or would like to discuss further, do not hesitate to reach out to Cory Chalmers at Cory.Chalmers@eqt.com.

Regards,

Jeffrey Klinefelter

Mountain Valley Pipeline, LLC

cc: Steve Hardwick, DEQ Office of Wetlands & Stream Protection Melanie Davenport, DEQ Division of Cross-Media Programs Brenda Winn, DEQ Office of Wetlands & Stream Protection Dave Davis, DEQ Office of Permitting Assistance Beth Howell, Virginia Marine Resources Commission Claire Gorman, Virginia Marine Resources Commission Dicky Harmon, USACE Wilmington District Olivia Yu, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission Christian King, Burns & McDonnell Engineering Company, Inc.

Lori Ferry, Burns & McDonnell Engineering Company, Inc.